Supplemental Paper from Mission Committee for PCC Meeting 26th March 2025

Re Proposals for centralised funding for Mission

At its meeting on 25th February 2025, The PCC considered a briefing paper submitted in Nov 2024 entitled ‘proposals for development of formal giving from church funds for mission’. At its core was a proposal from the mission committee to see the development of a centralised financial pot in which money is placed from the main church funds exclusively for the use of mission partner support and mission development. The PCC agreed unanimously to support this idea.

Although, in the original paper were proposals on the amount of money required by the mission committee (p2 para1) 1, the PCC suggested that the mission committee come back with a more formalised amount required to both kick-start the initiative as well as proposals for ongoing funding.

The mission committee met on 6th March and discussed this in detail within the context of previous giving to the historic MML and Ripple pots as well as the past two years of overall giving to the church as set out in the recent Finance Report to PCC.

After deliberation the Mission Committee wish to propose the following:

1. 10k start up fund into the mission pot for the remainder of 2025
This will enable current mission partners of Andy & Emma Dipper (via MAF) and Ripple to be supported and will also provide funds for a 3rd mission partner and the development of a funding scheme for short term mission projects / trips by church family members

2. An annual allowance of 10% of the previous year’s ‘pledged giving’ donations total from January 2026 onwards
Setting this at a percentage rather than an amount allows for any rise and fall flux in the annual donations and doing it based on the prior year’s donation income helps with the annual financial plan. (In 2024 this amount was £185,453 and in 2023 was £132,248) 2
1. Mission Committee Briefing Paper for PCC 27th Nov 2024 – Circulated Feb 2025 PCC
2. Finance Report to PCC 26th Feb 2025 p2

We will leave it for the Finance Team / PCC to decide how the agreed funds go into the pot (annual, quarterly etc) and, as a committee would liaise with the finance team regarding how portions of the funds will go to mission partners to set up appropriate ways of making such payments (monthly DD etc)

It is recognised that there may well need to be an encouragement of our church family to consider their giving considering this proposal and other costs the PCC will face in the months ahead. The mission committee intend to have a mission focused Sunday service in June 2025 to provide more detailed explanations of the mission development work that the committee has been doing, celebration of mission partners and short-term mission projects and ask our church family to consider their giving to reflect support of mission.     


